Chairwoman Debra Savage Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Street, 2nd Floor Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re: Letter of Support for Child and Adolescent Behavioral Health Campus Project No. [22-017]

Dear Chairwoman Savage and Members:

As the Fire Chief for the City of East Peoria, I am writing in strong support of Project No. [22-017].

I believe that supporting our youth is crucial and cannot get ignored. It is vital to a community to take care of their youth. The Young Minds project will help the youth of the region in multiple ways. Hopefully with your support of this project, our youth will be able to strive and be great members of our community.

I ask that you approve this worthy and important project.

Respectfully submitted,

Bobby Zimmerman

Fire Chief

City of East Peoria